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Cumbria Equality Standard Working Group, 14 September 2007

I attended the County Council’s Diversity meeting as I had indicated at the last meeting of the Council.  It was one of a series of ongoing meetings and I have requested that I be kept up to date with any item, which may be of interest to the City Council.  Any Members requiring further information on this subject can either contact Fiona Musgrave or myself.  I have particular interest in Disability concerns, Racist and Sexist matters or anything which may fall under the heading of Discrimination and will be attending any meetings that may crop up on these matters.  I shall be attending a meeting with the Gypsy and Travellers representatives in the near future.

Northern HR Briefing, Harrogate, 27-28 September 2007

I attended a two-day conference at Harrogate on Human Resource matters.  It was a very interesting and informative two days and I brought back a lot of useful papers, which I have passed to Jean Cross.  Any Member with an interest in this subject can see the papers by contacting Jean.
Skills for Life capacity building event

On 13 September Carlisle City Council hosted a Skills for Life capacity building event delivered by Tribal on behalf of the North West Skills for Life Professional Development Advice Service.  This free workshop was aimed at Union Learning Representatives (ULRs), guidance workers, mentors and others working in the advice field.  The workshop covered how to identify Skills for Life needs, signpost people to appropriate courses and build capacity within their own organisation.  Two Carlisle City Council ULRs attended along with staff from Carlisle College, Connexions, McVities, Construction Skills, SureStart Carlisle South and Jobcentre Plus.

Carlisle Joint Schools Council

Pupils and teachers from eight Carlisle secondary schools came together in the Council Chamber on 26 September for the Carlisle Joint Schools Council.  This was organised by Cumbria County Council’s School Improvement Team as part of the Healthy Schools initiative and they approached the City Council to host the event.  

The day started with an introduction to the City Council from the Learning City Manager.  The pupils and teachers spent the morning sharing their experiences of teaching and learning in their schools.  At lunchtime the Mayor of Carlisle and several Councillors joined them.  The young people were keen to share their views of Carlisle and what they felt were the key issues facing the city. 

After lunch there was a competition to choose a logo for the Carlisle Joint Schools Council and the real voting booths and ballot box were used.  The Mayor announced North Cumbria Technology College as the winner.  In the afternoon pupils discussed a range of issues of interest to young people including transport, the media and leisure activities.  Plans were made for workshops on these issues to take place at the next Council meeting in December.   They were also interested in learning more about Carlisle Renaissance so there will also be a presentation on this.

Border TV and the News & Star came along on the day and the press coverage was very good.  Feedback from the pupils was really positive and they really appreciated the opportunity to meet Councillors and raise issues which impact on young people.  

The Joint Schools Council is due to meet four times a year and the City Council will continue to host the days.

Emergency Planning Exercise

The Emergency Planning Exercise 'Rough Pike' previously outlined in an earlier report to Council took place on 10 October.  It involved a simulated incident at MOD Longtown, which was managed through the North Cumbria Emergency Control Centre situated on the first floor of the Civic Centre.  A total of 105 staff from 23 different agencies took part in what was a very successful event.

Regional and national recognition

To follow my announcement at Council on 17 July of our successful retention of the Investors in People national standard we have since gone two better! 

Firstly, we have become the first council in the North West to achieve the Go Award.  A delegation of Members, senior managers, and officers who serve as union learning representatives will be going to Manchester in December to receive this award, which we achieved with a distinction.

Secondly, and less than 24 hours later we heard that we had won a national award from APSE (the Association of Public Serve Excellence) for the best equality initiative. This award was presented live at the APSE annual conference in Gateshead and is now proudly displayed at Bousteads Grassing.

My congratulations and thanks go to all those involved in bringing such worthy recognition to Carlisle City Council.

Member – Officer Forum

This year’s event is planned to coincide with Council and I hope that by the time I present this statement in the Council Chamber all Members will have taken advantage of this opportunity to keep up to date with the latest Council initiatives and activities. 

I would like to thank the officers who have prepared the displays and given of their time.

Community Engagement and Equality

This Council has prioritised equality and a good deal of work is underway to enable us to achieve Level 2 of the Equality Standard for Local Government by March 2008. 

There is a role for Members in this process, not least to scrutinise all this work. It is therefore incumbent upon all of us to ensure that we understand the law, the relevant policies, and the implications for our community. 

There is a full programme of support within the Members Learning and Development directory of which you all have your own copy (section F2).  In here you will find that the approach is to focus on community engagement. That is, to better serve our community through gaining a greater awareness of the issues for specific groups. 

I recently participated, along with four other Members, in the introductory workshop to working with diverse communities which was very useful.  I look forward to the rest of this programme that can be delivered flexibly to enable us all to participate in some way.

Evidence of appropriate staff and Member training in this area is essential if we are to achieve Level 2.

Customer Contact Centre

Appointments have now been made to replace the agency personnel in the Customer Contact Centre with permanent Council Staff.

In addition a replacement receptionist has been appointed to cover the post holder who has been given a secondment to another post with the Council.

Plans are being drawn up to take on a range of services such as reporting street lighting which are currently dealt with at Bousteads.

Discussions are at an early stage with other service providers in the City to determine if the Customer Contact Centre could take on the delivery of their customer services. 
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